
Where In The WAD Are We?


The Ad Hoc Writing Across the Disciplines (WAD) Committee officially completed its tenure in May 2000.  The final report is on reserve in the library for all faculty, staff, and administrators to review. 


So, where does WAD go from here? This year has been designated a year to implement as many recommendations from the Ad Hoc Committee report as possible, thus providing effective ways to improve student writing on an ongoing basis.  The following are a few efforts currently underway: ORU is applying for membership in The National Network of Writing Across the Curriculum Programs; writing resources to be housed in the library are being ordered for faculty; Writer’s Workbench is being installed for faculty and student use; faculty are being trained in workshops to use Writer’s Workbench as a teaching tool; and a computer and printer to be used for writing instruction has been purchased for the CLC.  Plans are also being made for a spring semester workshop on evaluating student writing.


In order to facilitate an ongoing dialogue about student and faculty development, plans are underway to ask each department to appoint a Writing Across the Disciplines coordinator to be a “point person” for communicating the department’s needs and writing initiatives to a Writing Across the Disciplines advisory board.  If you have comments about or are interested in the ongoing WAD effort at ORU, please contact Lori Kanitz at lkanitz@oru.edu or at extension 6064.  

Doing the “Write” Thing: ORU Instructors Using Writing in the Classroom

LeighAnne Locke (Computer Science and Mathematics) includes two to three problems on each homework assignment in which the students are required to write a sentence explanation of how they solved the problem.  The students must use proper English and form complete sentences.  The students are expected to use correct punctuation and other common procedures that would be seen in an article located in a math journal.  For example, the students center all equations included in their explanation.  The exercise helps students organize their thoughts logically to arrive at a solution.  The students also gain practice in expanding their vocabulary of math-related terminology.  Requiring the students to perform small explanations on each assignment proves very beneficial when they are asked to complete a two- to four-page project report later in the semester.


Sonny Branham (Government) requires students in Government 101 to summarize and analyze “Washington’s Farewell Address.”  He instructs students to summarize the salient issues, including the author’s warnings and exhortations.  Next, students are asked to analyze the relevance of Washington’s points, not only for his immediate audience, but also for Americans today.  The four-page, typewritten paper must be properly structured with an introduction, thesis statement, body, and conclusion. The assignment has multiple benefits to students: it exposes them to primary sources, requires students to think critically about the sources, and asks them to evaluate their relevance to other situations.  Mr. Branham feels students have responded well to the assignment, producing writing that exceeded his expectations.  

Need Help? Writing Resources for You and Your Students
Writing Across the Curriculum Bibliography


http://www.uwm.edu/letsci/edison/wn.html

This is a fantastic site that indexes resources by academic discipline, listing fields ranging from Africology to foreign language to geosciences.  After finding the heading for your discipline, click on the “Word95” link to access an annotated bibliography of sources for Writing Across the Disciplines in your academic area.

Guide to Grammar and Writing


http://ccc.commnet.edu/grammar/
This is a superb resource. It is visually appealing and easy for students to use.  The site provides highly readable instructions on grammar and style and includes quizzes for student practice.

Online Resources for Grammar, Punctuation, Usage, and Style

http://www.as.wvu.edu/~tmiles/punctuation.html
This site lists a number of online resources for students.  The best links for immediate accessibility to students seem to be “Review the Basics” and “Revision, Readability, and Style.”  Other links proved to be fairly technical or required lengthy navigation to get to useful information.

Need Ideas? A Writing-To-Learn Assignment Suggestion

At the beginning of class, ask students to write for five minutes, summarizing the main points of the lesson from the previous class period.  After the five minutes have elapsed, call on several students, asking them to share what they remembered.  Students’ responses provide an opportunity to review key concepts, answer questions, discover gaps in student learning, and adjust the day’s lesson or teaching method in response.  In a discussion class, this exercise can dramatically improve student participation, eliminating blank stares as students try to remember last week’s reading.  The writing forces them to think about it.

This assignment does not need to be graded; it simply uses writing to learn.  However, it could easily be adapted to be a graded assignment.  Students could be told in advance, for example, that they will be given a participation grade based on the quality of the summary exercise; or the assignment could be used as a quiz.  Students are, thereby, encouraged to come to class prepared and to be willing to engage the material in meaningful ways throughout the semester—not just at exam time. 

